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Q&U – Issue 16

Happy Christmas from the Low Vision Steering Group!!

As reported in the last Newsletter, Stack of Chairs – the National Conference took place in November and many people who attended have mentioned the value in making links with other LVSCs. In fact, since the Conference, Kingston and Richmond LVSC has arranged to visit Leeds to talk to their LVSC about the Information Prescription Pilot. This reminded me that it is now two years (Christmas 2005) since we wrote to all LVSCs suggesting that they take the opportunity to contact their buddy or link LVSC - not just to wish them ‘Seasons Greetings’, but to share successes, ask for advice or simply keep in contact.

Since then, four new LVSCs have been added to the ‘buddies’ list (Somerset, Blackburn and Darwen, Durham and Wiltshire) and they will be contacted individually giving contact details in order to make the links.

As a reminder to those LVSCs that may have forgotten which LVSC they are linked with, you can find the list at the following snipped link http://snipurl.com/1uv8d - if anyone needs specific contact details please contact Mary or Laura. Remember, if you do receive a Christmas greeting be sure to share this and any other information with all your LVSC members.

Question (with a seasonal theme):

What one ‘present’ would your LVSC like to receive in order to meet its goals of improving low vision services in your area? 

Local LVSC Activity

South Devon

A meeting in South Devon took place recently to launch an expanded LVSC – Torbay LVSC has now extended to cover a wider area in South Devon. Various exciting developments were discussed, including a research project looking at emotional support for people with low vision. One innovative aspect is that volunteers from the local Macular Disease Society (MDS) will be acting as ‘buddies’ to newly diagnosed people. 

Carlisle

A meeting took place in Carlisle recently to reconvene a LVSC that used to meet regularly, but has not done so for some time. Several service users attended the meeting and there was good representation from the voluntary sector, health and social care services. 

Updates

You may have caught some of the publicity in the media about some new research results from the College of Optometrists. Their latest research examined children’s attitudes to wearing spectacles and was encouraging in that it revealed that children who wear specs are no longer a target for bullies. See snipped link for the article: http://snipurl.com/1uv8m 

It was reported that nearly two thirds of adults (64%) said that children were teased or bullied for wearing spectacles when they were at school. Now, in contrast, only five per cent of children under 16 say that they are ‘bullied’ for the same reason, and only seven per cent are ‘teased’ or told they look ‘geeky’. The research indicated that children in the 80s had the worst time at school for wearing spectacles, with 71 per cent of those now aged between 35 and 44 claiming to have witnessed teasing or bullying.

The research had wide media coverage including an interview with contemporary poet and devoted spectacles-wearer John Hegley. John discussed the findings of the research, sharing his own experience of being a spectacles wearer and was inspired to compose a poem, urging listeners to “respect girls who wear glasses!” 

John has very kindly agreed to judge the poems in the Poetry Patched competition that we launched on World Sight Day. We are still looking for competition entries, so for further details see attached snipped link http://snipurl.com/1uv8p  

Focus on Glaucoma

The Eyes and Vision Specialist Library (EVSL) (http://www.library.nhs.uk/eyes/) used the opportunity of a ‘Glaucoma National Knowledge Week’ at the end of November to focus on associated issues. If you haven’t come across the library on the internet, it is well worth visiting. It is one of the specialist libraries commissioned by the National Library for Health. The online library aims to find, organise and facilitate access to the best available evidence on eye health in order to support and inform eye care services.

Other DH Updates

News from NHS Networks

A New Strategy on Stroke

A new National Stroke Strategy has been launched that is intended to provide a quality framework for stroke services. The aim is to provide guidance and support to commissioners in health and social care, as well as helping inform the expectations of patients and their families by providing a guide to high quality health/social care services. It sets a framework of quality markers (QMs) for raising the quality of stroke prevention, treatment, care and support over the next decade.

The effects of stroke on eyesight are noted – there is mention in the first paragraph of the Executive Summary and there is reference to vision and perceptual effects in QM10, which discusses the specialist components of multi-faceted stroke rehabilitation.  The following snipped links will take you to the guide:

Text version - http://snipurl.com/1uv93 

PDF version - http://snipurl.com/1uv92 
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